Canoa Ranch Women's Golf Association

General Meeting Minutes

April 24, 2023

The meeting was called to order by President Pam Chamberlain at 12:50 PM

29 Members were present

Pam thanked Wanda and Oliver Cathey for the Birdies and Ringers table decorations.

Minutes: Sandra Noble moved that the February minutes be approved. Marina Harsha 2nd and the minutes were approved as written.

Treasurer's Report: Barb Rainey reported:

Bank Balance is \$3856.78 (checking \$2335.71, savings \$1521.07)

Available balance: \$3247.38

First quarter payouts have been completed. New members need to pay into the hole-in one and ringers funds.

Marina Harsha was presented with a Broke 90 pin.

Old Business and Announcements

- a. The picture of the Officers for the website will be taken after today's meeting.
- b. Update committee report- Claudette reported that the committee work is in process and will be presented at the May Board meeting.
- c. Bunkers-Darren has confirmed that this summer the green side bunkers will get sand which will come from the river and will be sifted. Several fairway bunkers will be filled with grass. We will continue to play as rake and place until they are done.

Officer and Committee Reports

a. **AGA**- Bonnie Doyle announced this year's Medallion Winners

Low gross: Susan Gibson; 2nd place-Sandy Marrs

Low Net: Sandra Noble; 2nd place tie- Kay Farland and Jo Palowez

Susan Gibson asked about new members joining later in the season playing in the Medallion and it was agreed that they will wait until the following year to participate.

Next year we will continue with Medallion play in January, February, March, and April.

b. **Membership/Handicap**- Sandra Noble thanked Wanda and Oliver Cathey and Bonnie DeStefano (Pam's mother) for their volunteer work for the league. She showed examples of decorations from the Open, scrubbies made by Pam and Bonnie and the Membership book prepared by Oliver. We were asked to sign the thank you cards following the meeting.

Karen Schaefer and her sister, Val, entertained us with a ukulele sing-along song (Has Anybody Seen my Ball) that Karen wrote. The group decided that we should sing it at our Open this fall.

- c. **Hospitality** Pam read a statement from Mary Newman informing us that she would be stepping down from her position as Hospitality Chair because of her Quail Creek membership. Mary will send out the May Birthday cards. Pam thanked her for her service and wished her the best with her new responsibilities with Quail Creek. As of May 1, Chris Binetti has offered to fill the position with guidance from Wanda Cathey.
- d. **Inter club** Barb Bennett reported that we are currently in 2nd place Low Net. June Newton and Sandra Noble will handle Inter Club in Barb's absence. The next date will be May 24 at Desert Hills.

- e. **Publicity** Kay Farland reported that Green Valley News has published golf league scores through March 30 and has posted our club champion picture.
- f. **Southern District** Judy Willoughby presented the awards for the April 3rd Telegraph:

1st Place- Barb Bennett; 2nd- Chris Binetti, 3rd place tie- Sandra Noble and Susan Gibson

- g. Tournament- Jo Palowez; no report
- h. Rules- Susan Lethert announced that beginning in May, she will present a rules question at each meeting with a prize for the player with a winning answer.
- i. Website- Marcia Harris reported that she will be updating it

New Business & Announcements

a AWARDS:

- 1. Judy Willoughby presented Birdie awards- there were 95 Birdies and players received \$1.50 for each birdie. There will be no more Birdie payouts in the future.
- 2. Telegraph winners were presented earlier in the meeting
- 3. Jo Palowez presented the Ringer winners:

Combos: 1st place- Barb Bennett, 2nd place- Pam Chamberlain

Red tees 1st Flight: 1st place- Barb Bennett, 2nd place- Sandy Barnes, 3rd place-Norma Dycus

2nd Flight: 1st place- Barb Rainey, 2nd place- Claudette Grandbois, 3rd place-Bonnie Doyle

3rd Flight: 1st place-Sandra Noble, 2nd place- Jane Childers, 3rd place- Chris Binetti

4th Flight: 1st place- Marcia Harris, 2nd place- Kay Farland, 3rd place- Diane Iversen

- b. Open will be November 20, 2023- The next Open meeting will be April 27 after golf. Please show up or let Pam know if you are interested in helping.
- c. Southern District Spring Partners will be May 8-9 at Ventana Canyon. It has already been filled and there is a waiting list.
- d. May 8-9, CR will be aerating the greens. On May 8 we will play nine holes twice. It will be an eclectic game with a chance to better your scores on the 2nd nine. Pam will prepare the tee sheet.

To Do List:

1. Barb Rainey is collecting for next season Ringers

March Birthdays: Erika Aguirre, Marcia Harris, Darci Trimmer, Marina Harsha

April Birthdays: Norma Dycus, Charlene Fields, Susan Gibson, June Newton, Sandy Noble, Jacque VanDyken

Today's winning payouts will be added to the October gift card

Next Board meeting May 15; Next Member meeting May 22

Kathy Ledesma moved that the meeting be adjourned. Claudette Grandbois 2nd and the meeting was adjourned at 2:30PM.